

ĐỀ THI VÀO LỚP 6 MÔN TIẾNG ANH

NĂM HỌC 2019 - 2020

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE (30 pts)

Circle the odd one out. (2 pts)

1. A. volleyball B. football C. sport D. basketball
2. A. bigger B. taller C. more interesting D. thinner

Circle the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others. (3 pts)

3. A. soccer B. tennis C. tent D. never
4. A. houses B. benches C. bookshelves D. couches
5. A. home B. hot C. photo D. go

Circle the best option to complete the sentences. (12 pts)

6. She usually _____ dressed, combs her hair and goes to school.
A. takes B. gets C. wears D. puts
7. Which _____ do they speak?
A. language B. nationality C. country D. nation
8. Where _____ you last summer?
A. are B. were C. do D. did
9. - What was the trip _____? – It was very interesting.
A. as B. such C. like D. alike
10. - _____ did you go there? – Because I wanted to buy some books.
A. What B. Why C. When D. Where
11. There are some _____ on the hill.
A. sheeps B. sheep C. sheepes D. any sheep
12. Do you take part _____ the sports festival?
A. on B. at C. in D. into
13. She enjoyed _____ here because life is peaceful and people are friendly.
A. lived B. to live C. lives D. living

14. Ha Noi is much _____ than Vinh Phuc province.
A. more busy B. busiest C. busier D. more busier
15. My mom _____ me to Le Nin park last Sunday.
A. went B. took C. gave D. brought
16. Why are you interested in learning English?
A. Because it helps me B. I think I'm very good at English.
communicate with foreign friends.
C. I'm attending an English club. D. Because I'm studying at a primary school.
17. - Don't touch the stove. You may get your fingers burned.
- _____
A. OK, I won't. B. I like it.
C. Yes, I do. D. You're welcome.

There is one mistake in each of the following sentences. Find and correct it. (3 pts)

18. One day, Peter was boring so he wanted to go out with his classmates. _____
A B C D
19. Phong often goes fish with his dad in his free time. _____
A B C D
20. Mary reads that interesting story when she was small. _____
A B C D

Read the following passage and chose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (5 pts)

One day, Tom was outside the palace gates when he (21) Prince Edward. Tom stood and watched the prince (22) a few minutes. The guards tried to send Tom away, but the Prince stopped them. The two boys were very (23) when they saw each other. They had very different lives, but they looked just the same. They had the same eyes, the same hair and the same faces. The only (24) that was different was their clothes, jewels and plenty of food, but he had to stay in the palace and be quiet and good all the time. Tom had nothing, but he could play in the street with other boys and (25) lots of interesting people.

- | | | | | |
|-----|--------------|---------------|---------------|--------------|
| 21. | A. see | B. saw | C. sees | D. seeing |
| 22. | A. on | B. off | C. for | D. in |
| 23. | A. surprises | B. surprising | C. exciting | D. surprised |
| 24. | A. thing | B. things | C. everything | D. nothing |
| 25. | A. meeting | B. meet | C. meets | D. met |

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (5 pts)

Turtle's Diary

June 15

Dear Diary,

I'm swimming in the lake. There are some fish below me and above me. My turtle friends are sitting on stones in the sun. There are people having a picnic near the lake. Oh, no, they're littering!

June 16

Dear Diary,

I'm in the lake again today. What's that I see below me? Fish? No. I see cartons and plastic bags. It's trash from the picnic! Oh, no! A plastic bag is around my leg. It's hard to swim, so I climb up on a rock.

June 17

Dear Diary,

This plastic is still on my leg. I'm sad because I can't go in the water. Look! It's a man in a boat. He rescues me. Please don't litter! It's bad for all living things.

26. What are there below and above the turtle?
- | | |
|--------------------------|--|
| A. There are some fish. | B. There are some other turtles. |
| C. There are some birds. | D. There are a lot of corals and fish. |
27. What are people doing?
- | | |
|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|
| A. They are playing. | B. They are throwing rubbish. |
| C. They are telling the story. | D. They are cleaning the lake. |
28. Why is it hard for the turtle to swim?
- | | |
|---|--|
| A. Because fish in the lake prevent him. | B. Because the tourists look him. |
| C. Because there is a plastic bag around his leg. | D. Because the turtle wants to climb up on the rock. |



29. Littering is bad for _____.
A. people
C. trees around the lake
B. animals
D. people, animals and plants
30. What is the correct setting of the story?
A. The ocean.
C. A lake.
B. A pond.
D. A river.

II. WRITING (10pts)

Rewrite the following sentences without changing the meaning, using the words given. (5 pts)

31. Nam is the most intelligent student in our class.
No one in our class _____
32. My brother wants to be an architect when he grows up.
My brother would _____
33. Having a summer camp abroad is very interesting.
It is _____
34. My father will fly to Ho Chi Minh city next Sunday.
My father will go _____
35. He speaks English very well.
He is _____

Complete each of the following sentences with the words or phrases given (3 pts)

36. Kate / help / parents / farm / work / after/ breakfast.

37. How / you / get / Ho Chi Minh city / last week / ? /

38. English / be / one / favorite / subjects / because / she / enjoy / read / English / books / . /

Rearrange the following words and punctuation marks to complete the sentences. (2 pts)

39. the / at / explore / he / caves / Ha Long / Bay / may / . /

40. / once / I / a / music / week / have / a / times / English / week / and / four / . /
